

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 27 MARCH 2008


COS.50/08
RACE EQUALITY SCHEME

The Policy and Performance Officer (Mrs Tibbs) presented report PPP.37/08 on the draft Race Equality Scheme (2008) and action plan.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 17 March 2008 (EX.056/08)

The decision of the Executive was –

“1.
That the Executive receive the draft Race Equality Scheme and Action Plan.

2.
That the report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.”

Mrs Tibbs explained that the Council was required to publish a Race Equality Scheme under the Race Relations Act 1976 and Race relations (Amendments) Act 2005 to show how the Council would meet its specific duties and the general duty to promote race equality.

Mrs Tibbs informed Members that a cross-Council Working Group had been set up to lead the review, identify issues and advise on consultation in preparing the revised Race Equality Scheme and Action Plan and the scheme would form part of the Council's overall approach to equality, in particular the Disability and Gender Equality Schemes, Corporate Equality Policy and Action Plan.  It was envisaged that this would lead to improvements in the way in which the Council acted as an employer and how it could improve local services for its local communities.   She added that the scheme was a strategic document which set out the Council's overall approach to race equality and would need to be reviewed every three years.  The Corporate Equality Action Plan would detail how this Scheme would be implemented and could be amended and enhanced to reflect changing needs.

Mrs Tibbs explained that the cross Council working group suggested that the authority could have different versions of the Scheme depending on the audience:

· A full Race Equality Scheme which incorporates the IDeA Peer’s comments

· A summarised Race Equality Scheme

· An A4 or A5 leaflet summary of the Race Equality Scheme.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a)  In response to a Member’s question Mrs Tibbs explained that the consultation response date was 28 March 2008 and a list of consultees could be found in Report PPP.37/08.

A Member stated that the Carlisle Parish Council Association (CPCA) was listed as a consultee but he was an Executive Member of the Carlisle Parish Council Association and the Race Equality Scheme had not been considered by the Association.  He reminded officers that CALC was a separate organisation to the CPCA.

(b) The Scheme was a good piece of work and the Committee welcomed it and it would be useful to have different versions of the Scheme available.

(c) The previous Scheme was mentioned in the Report and so it was important that the new Scheme was monitored on a regular basis to ensure it was embedded in the way the Council worked.

(d) Page 7 of the Scheme stated that Councillors could undertake equality and diversity training.  It was important that Councillors were trained as well as staff and so this statement should be changed to ‘Councillors should undertake equality and diversity training’.

The Learning and Development Portfolio Holder stated that training had been offered to Elected Members but only 3 Members had registered to take the training.

(e)  In response to a Member’s question the Director of People, Policy & Performance Services (Dr Gooding) confirmed that he was the responsible officer for the Scheme.

(f)  Page 13 showed a graph charting the number of ethnic minority applicants for jobs at the City Council, the number of applicants has dropped significantly since 2004, was there a reason for this?

Ms Curr confirmed that the number of applicants from black and ethnic minority groups was reducing.  Equality impact assessment of the Council’s recruitment and selection policy and procedures was in year 1 of the impact assessment timetable so any barriers to those groups could be identified.

(g)  The Scheme would only work if all of the Council gave strong support to ensure it was embedded in everything the Council does.

(h)  There were a number of references in the Report regarding right wing extremism, what had the Council done so far and what plans were there for the future to tackle the issues?

Dr Gooding stated that work was being carried out and he would provide a full written answer to Members.

A Member asked that Dr Gooding’s response included the support the Council offered and guidance for external groups on how to deal with right wing organisations.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report PPP.37/08 be welcomed;

2)  That the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee will monitor the Race Equality Scheme on a six monthly basis:

3)  That the Director of People, Policy and Performance Services circulate a full written response to Members regarding right wing groups;

4)  That the comments and concerns of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive for consideration.
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